NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, May 14, 2015
Lincoln College, Southington, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Mark Hill, Corinne Byrne, Vicki Gustavson
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne provided checks for the conference expenses as he will not be able to be at the STARS Celebration Day. 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. STARS Planning Sessions: STARS participating in the Celebration Day Friday May 29 will be from West Hartford REACH, Danbury, Southington and Killingly. If any other programs are planning to participate please let Mark, Corinne or myself know as soon as possible. We need the lunch count by next week. We have 4 judges from West Hartford, 3 from Killingly, and Vicki. We will be using the same rooms as last year: F9 will be A-V Presentations and Community Service Presentations; F2 and F3 will host Career Portfolio Evaluations; and F6 will be the Public Speaking Presentations. The Community Room will be where all of the Artistic and Demonstration Events will take place. The Conference will open at 9:30 again this year and Event judging will begin at 10:00.
Programs who have not registered by next week will get their certificates after May 29. Again this year there is no charge for member programs. Non-member  participates are $15 per person.
4. CAASP Legislative Day:  Students from Southington ALTA, West Hartford REACH and Danbury participated in the CAASP Legislative Day at the Legislative Office Building in Hartford on Monday, May 11. Students got to ask questions of their elected officials and tour the Capitol. Elected Representatives from West Hartford, Southington, Danbury and Killingly/Putnam met with and responded to questions from the students. Some suggestions for improving the day next year are to contact more Elected Officials to be at the initial meeting and schedule individual program tours with your representative’s aide. It was also suggested that programs select student representatives who are informed and interested in the legislative process and dress appropriately for the day.
5. Other Discussion:  Programs are having difficulty with cell phone use in the classroom. Suggestions were discussed as to use and monitoring of cell phones in the classroom.
6. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at Outriggers Restaurant in Stratford on June 11 at 4:00 pm. Please try to make this meeting to reflect on the year and make plans for next year.
